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Kia ora, Talofa, Namaste, Kia orana, Malo e Lelei, hello everyone. A big 

welcome to our new students and their families. 
 

Improving the School Environment 

During the rest of the year, a group of children will be working with teachers and 

property staff to improve and make new garden areas in the school. We are looking 

for some assistance and would appreciate any donations of plants.  If you would 

like to be involved in the gardening project please let the school office know and 

we will contact you. It would be wonderful to have parents involved in developing 

the school’s environment. 
  
Three-Way Conferences 

Teachers and children are already planning for the Three-way Conferences 

that take place in the last week of the school term on Wednesday 30 June. 

This is an important time for you, your child and their teacher to share their 

work and goals with parents. All children will be getting their own work 

ready for this meeting, and this is an important event for them, and we ask 

that you put this date into your diary so they won’t be disappointed. Written 

school reports will come home just before the Three Way Conferences.  

Because of family reasons, two teachers, Mylene Tribo (room 22) and 

Dallas McDonald (room 10), will not be at school on 30 June. The three 

way conferences for room 22 and room 10 will be held on Tuesday 15 

June and a booking sheet for interview times will be sent home with this 

newsletter. All other classes will receive the standard booking sheet for 

interview times on 30 June, with this newsletter. 
 

New Lunch Menu Item 

As from next week children will be able to buy chicken noodles 

on MONDAYS ONLY as a special treat.  These will be sold 

individually at a cost of $2.50 per pot. 

 
 

Open Day 

On Thursday 24 June, we are having an open day where families have the 

opportunity to visit classrooms between 11.00am & 12.30 pm. Further 

information will be given out closer to the time, but please put this date in 

your diary! 

 

Principals’ Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who have received Principals’ 

awards in the last couple of weeks: 

Week 6:  

Week 7:  

Important Dates for your Diary: 

Tuesday 15 June  BOT meeting 

Tuesday 15 June  Three-Way Conferences for rooms 10 & 22 

Thursday 24 June  Open day 

Monday 28 June  School Reports home to parents 

Tuesday 29 June  Winter Sports day 

Wednesday 30 June  Three-Way Conferences 

Friday 2 July   Term 2 ends 

Monday 19 July  Term 3 starts 

  

Community Notice  

Otahuhu United Soccer Club 

We are looking for players born in 2000 & 2002 to play in our 8
th

 and 10
th

 

grade teams. Please phone Neil on 027 6103381 or leave your details at the 

school office. 

 

 

Germaine Peterson & Maureen Woodard 

ACTING CO-PRINCIPALS 

www.fairburn.school.nz 

 


